
 
 

Illinois Power Agency 

Program Evaluator, Illinois Solar for All Program (25-RFQ-01) 
Responses to Offeror Questions  

February 10, 2025 

 

1. Are prospective subcontractors required to complete and submit a Request for Quali�ications 
response if the subcontract only intends to support an Offerors whom is already submitting a 
response? 
 
Answer: No. Subcontractors do not submit a response to the Request for Quali�ications 
(“RFQ”).  Furthermore, Offerors do not need to identify their subcontractors in the response 
to the RFQ. Subcontractors will be identi�ied in responses to the subsequent Request for 
Proposals (“RFP”).   
 
 

2. If an Offeror is performing work for another State agency, Illinois utility, municipal authority, 
or other similar entity, is such work considered a con�lict of interest, resulting in an Offeror 
note able to participate in the ILSFA Evaluator RFP? 
 
Answer: Proactive disclosure of potential con�licts is important to the Agency. Offerors 
should complete all sections of the RFQ and disclose any potential con�licts of interest as a 
component of the response. The Agency will evaluate all information provided through the 
Offeror RFQ response and make a subsequent determination.  
 
 

3. Will the Illinois Power Agency consider delaying the release of the RFP until after a 
forthcoming AESP conference being held in March 2025 to provide more time to those Offerors 
that may be attending that conference? 
 
Answer: The Agency does not intend to delay the ILSFA Evaluator RFP release date, 
currently targeted for March 5. The Agency will consider an appropriate due date for the 
RFP that will account for many evaluators participating in the AESP conference.  


